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+ Boiler/process heater regulations should be consistent with an objective of improving U.S. manufacturing energy
efficiency, global competitiveness, and minimizing the loss of jobs.

o EPA's analysis shows that, despite the high costs, there are essentially no emission or health benefits
from the imposition of the proposed requirements for gas-fired units.

o The costs of this proposal are significantly underestimated and would be further exacerbated if numeric
emission limits are applied to natural gas and refinery fuel gas-fired units,

o Many gas- and oil-fired units subject to numerical emission limits under the proposal have no
demonstrated path to compliance; the limits are technically unattainable or not viable economically
(Attachment 1). The inability of a single process heater in a production process to meet the standards
would cause the entire process to shutdown.

« Good combustion work practices are the appropriate standard for all gas-fired units since the combustion and
emission characteristics of all gas-fired units are similar. Such work practices should be extended to units firing
gases other than nalural gas and refinery gas, particularly to units firing fuel gas from chemical operations.
Chemical and refinery fuel-gas systems are often integrated at major sites and some chemical processes are
present in some refineries as well as in chemical plants.

o A work practice, similar to the proposal but focused on optimizing combustion efficiency, is legal and
appropriate for all gas-fired units and is consistent with State requirements.

« Application of the excessively low numerical CO limits in the proposal for liquid- and some gas-fired units and
using the proposed work practice to minimize CO regardless of the impact on combustion will result in less
efficient operation of boilers and process heaters, thereby increasing CO;, NOx and other emissions, and provide
no benefits, (Attachment 2)

o COis a good surrogate for HAP destruction down to a range generally above the optimum operating point
far boilers/process heaters; further CO reduction provides little/no added benefit. (Attachment 3)

+ The oil subcategory should be divided into separate subcategories and the special case of island and remote
refineries addressed.

o Without relief, island refineries with no natural gas availability face severe economic consequences.

» The proposal to impose a facility-wide energy assessment and on-going management system through this
rulemaking is not practical, overstates benefits, and understates costs.

We suggest OMB consider the following questions relative to gas-fired sources when evaluating the final rule:

1. What will be the increase in fuel consumption (i.e. reduction in efficiency) that will occur if boilers/process heaters
are required to meet CO levels helow the optimum energy efficiency level?

2. What will be the emission impact of the proposal on greenhouse gas, hazardous air pollutant and criteria pollutant
emissions due to non-optimum operation and the impact of add-on controls?

3. What will be the health impacts of the proposed limits due to those emission increases (e.g. NOx and ozone
formation, HAPs)?

4. What is the evidence that existing gas-fired units have a demonstrated path to continuous compliance even when
controls are applied?












